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Environmental Management Commission 				
Meeting Minutes June 10, 2020	
Meeting Location:  Online via Zoom

Commissioners present:  Carol Adams, Bob Berkebile, Caroline (Molly) Davies, Gloria Ortiz Fisher, Michael Kelley, Scott Klamm, Marty Kraft, Nathan Madden, DJ Pierre, Ben Proffer

Commissioners Absent: Joseph Nickels, Kimberly Hill, Julie Koppen, Jensen Adams						     
Staff: Andy Savastino, Lara Isch, Jerry Shechter, Rachel Willis, Chris Hays – OEQ; Eluard Alegre – Law; Greg Franzen – City Planning and Development

Guests:	Don Wallace, Billy Davies – Sierra Club; Emily Wolfe, Sara Lamprise – Metropolitan Energy Center; Patrick Hosty, Jane VanSant, Philip Francia 

1. The meeting was called to order at 4:10 pm; A quorum was present. Co-chair Carol Adams welcomed commissioners, staff and guests.

1. *Minutes – Michael Kelley made a motion, seconded by Nathan Madden, to approve, as presented, the minutes of the meetings of May 2020. The motion passed.

1. Energy Code Update – Greg Franzen
· The Neighborhood Planning and Development Committee had a meeting today and an amendment was introduced to wait until the 2021 code is published to move forward. That is expected in the fall. 
· The Neighborhood Planning and Development Committee approved the remainder of the code update. 
· Discussion followed regarding an article that compares the energy code development process of St. Louis and Kanas City, MO. 
· Metropolitan Energy Center may be a good resource for the commission to utilize for planning and additional information regarding the 2021 energy code. 
1. Climate Protection/Resilience Planning Process – Lara Isch
· OEQ has started the process for the Climate Planning and Adaption Plan (unofficial title). 
· An overall timeline of the project was presented. 
· A consultant will be needed in order to complete the plan in such a short timeline and with our small staff. Hiring a consultant requires a request for information (RFI) which was sent out earlier this week. This will give the OEQ a ballpark figure on what the plan will cost. The RFP cannot be issued until the RFI comes back.
· The comprehensive plan is also being updated and ideas collected through their engagement process relating to resiliency and sustainability will be directed to Andy and Lara so it can be included in this plan also. 
· Discussion regarding stakeholder and community engagement followed. 

1. Providing Input to Planning Processes – Carol Adams	
Commissioners can all individually participate in MARC planning processes or city planning process, but the commission also has actions that are on the record. Action part of public record Example: recommendation that the 2021 energy code be adapted. The commission needs to find a way to track all official recommendations and agreements that have been approved so they can be submitted to the different planning process and work that the commission has spent time on will not be lost. 
*How do we channel comments that are representative of the full commission as opposed to an individual comment?
A discussion took place regarding the current state of civil unrest and how and if the EMC can support the Black Lives Matter movement. The question was posed as to whether Justice Horn, a local community activist, could be invited to speak to the commission. Eluard Alegre (Law Department) doesn’t think anything prohibits us from having a speaker such as Justice Horn. It was mentioned that the commission could benefit from having input from someone on the ground and that the committee has a responsibility to bring equity into our environmental movement. 
*Nathan Madden made a motion, seconded by Bob Berkebile to release a statement that Black Lives Matter and that the issue of police brutality needs to be addressed in America as well as Kansas City, MO. The motion passed. 
Molly Davies will invite Justice Horn to speak next month. Addison Banks has also been asked to speak about Blue River in July, but he can be asked to reschedule for August or September. 
1. Office of Environmental Quality Report – Andy Savastino/Lara Isch
· *Since staff are just now beginning to return to City Hall and there have only been three submissions for the Environmental Achievement Awards the commission voted to move the submission deadline back for one month due to Covid-19. 
· Bad news – The Budget. The OEQ, which is part of the City’s Managers Office has been asked by council to do a budget reduction exercise due June 25, 2020. The exercise is looking to reduce the budget by 4.5% which could include program elimination, reduction in services, and/or position elimination. These must be permeant cuts to the budget. If fire and police do not participate, the reduction will double. We must look elsewhere for Climate Protection funds. 
· Good News – Renewable Direct Program is moving forward. Two wind farms for the city to use as resources – Mead County, KS (will provide the city with 18 Mwh of power) and Marrion County, KS (will provide the city with 57Mwh of power).

1. Council Committee Monitoring Reports – No reports
1. Transportation, Infrastructure & Operations – Carol Adams, Michael Kelley, Bob Berkebile (as an advisor) –
1. Finance, Governance & Public Safety – Ben Proffer
1. Neighborhood Planning & Development –Molly Davies
1. Special Committee on Housing – DJ Pierre, Bob Berkebile (advisor 
1. Business Session – Ben Proffer 

1. Liaison Updates 
7. Air Quality Forum – Carol Adams – KS and MO have taken action to remove the regulation of vehicle fuels that we were relying on to reduce ozone violations. The changes are expected to take effect next summer. 
7. Transportation 2050 Plan – Carol Adams - No reports
7. LEED Standards Committee –Joe Nickels - No reports
7. Waste Management District - No reports
7. Climate Protection Steering Committee (CPSC) – Bob Berkebile – No reports
7. Volker Hub – Molly Davies, Scott Klamm - No reports

1. Old Business 
· *Conflict of Interest forms are due. 
· Evergy has confirmed that the legal paperwork is almost complete to allow for installation of the solar panels on top of the parking garage. It will be the region’s largest parking garage and will generate a lot of energy. 
· Scott Klamm got a call from Patrick Hosty of Dynamhex who presented last summer. At that time the impression was that the commission would draft a letter of support for a Kansas City based business that provides tools for making data driven decisions behind Climate Change actions. Collaboration with MARC to ensure regional participation may be needed in order to reduce costs. 

1. New Business - None
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Remarks from Visitors
· Sara Lamprise offered her services as a writer and environmental scientist for drafting the statement regarding Black Lives Matter. She can also provide shared resources from the Energy Efficiency for All Coalition if needed. 

	The next EMC meeting is: 
	DATE:	Wednesday, July 8, 2020
TIME:	4:00 pm to 6:00 pm
PLACE:	Location Pending


	
	


The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 pm.
*Action Items. 
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